To the Editor:

As a civil libertarian, I was pleased that for a brief moment, the concept of “equal protection under the law” was raised in the Supreme Court’s decision stop the vote count in Florida.  However, I wonder how many others recognize the irony and hypocrisy demonstrated by the Court’s words and actions.

As we all know, the Republican Party has a shameful record in promoting civil rights.  It will be interesting to see how vigorously the Party pursues its sudden interest in equal protection.  Under the Bush Administration, I wonder how concerned Chief Justice Antonin Scalia will be when thousands of African-Americans in Florida claim they were denied equal protection when they were denied access to the polls.  Will they agree to hear cases that will expose themselves for the non-objective partisans that they are?  Will they agree to hold First Brother, Governor Jeb Bush, up to public scrutiny and ridicule?  Will Senator Orrin Hatch release his grip on the Judiciary Committee and suddenly become a team player, advancing in record number those right-wing jurists up for appointment to the federal bench?  

I predict the next four years we will see the Republican Party abandon any pretense of caring for equal protection under the law and resume its assaults on the civil liberties of Americans.

Sincerely,

Marc K. Hoenig

3185 South Melbourne St.

Salt Lake City, Utah 84106

801-484-6272

